DRAFT   MINUTES
SOUTH BAY COMMUNITY CENTER BOARD MEETING
9/17/2020
Attendees:
Billy Burke


Richard Margetson



Elaine Watson



Chuck Snead



Cherrie Katay



Jill DuBois



Gary Dove



Amanda Esparanza



Melanie Williams-Mehan


Bob Rice

Call to order:   8:06 AM
Message from the President:    Hope to conduct meeting with no side bar, with understanding that everybody here is equal.
Approval of agenda   No comments.  Approved unanimous.
Approval of Minutes:  No comments.  Approved unanimous.
Off topic Re alarms – there should be a list in the office of who has keys and codes.
Appears that several times the alarm may not have been set, or all doors locked.
Upgrading our alarm system to include individual operator ID’s may be cost prohibitive.  

ACTION ITEM – 
Develop a list of board members with keys.

Financial Report:    
Financial report review: - Approved unanimous
ACTION ITEM – 
Set up separate account with Mechanics Bank.

Chuck reports we can set up, with no charge.


Chuck will set up as soon as we start taking in checks again.
Discussed deposits, Chuck estimates approx. $3,000 liability remains from those who have delayed their events but we have deposits still.



ACTION ITEM – Update the fee schedule to include credit card fee.



Chuck to update fee schedule currently on the office computer.
Managers Report:  None this month.
ONGOING BUSINESS
1. Hand Sanitizer Units Procurement: (Chuck)
Two touchless hand sanitizer units purchased and received.


Jill reports All Goods has in stock, $49/gallon

Jill’s daughter donated 3 gallons


Item Completed.


ACTION ITEM – Send a Thank You letter to Jill’s daughter

2. Status of ongoing repairs and improvements: (Billy)
Everyone please update Billy with items completed
3. IRS Tax Exempt Status Application Status:  (Elaine, Billy, Bob)
Mostly done, Richard helping with financials
Billy has questions off to friend with knowledge.


To date no known financial liabilities for loss of Tax-Exempt status
4. Annual Audit: 

The SBCC has never had a financial audit.
Typical financial audits reportedly can run $5,000 to $10,000.
Billy contacting a CPA to inquire regarding costs of a review, not an audit, to be performed on an hourly basis.

Melanie and Amanda suggested a separate name for firm who reviews books for the chamber.  Has non-profit experience.  Will contact for further information.
5. SBCC Email Status Update: (Billy)
Email update is now done.  

Now every board member can have an SBCC email.

ACTION ITEM:  – update website with the new ‘.org’ email.
6. Alarm System Contact Names Update:  (Chuck)
Chuck did provide new names and contact information to the alarm company.


Billy, Gary are the new contacts for emergency response.
Chuck is the primary contact for the service.



Valerie and Tim have been removed.

7. Board Communication Protocol:  (Billy)
Billy suggested an unwritten policy:


Board matters emails and correspondence to be sent board members only.


For major items, please agendize or if urgent request a special meeting.


Try to not hash out issues with emails between regular board meetings.

Richard inquired regarding Emails going outside of board 


Concerned re content of meetings


Chuck defended openness of books

Consensus that board emails should be directed to board or respective committee members only.


ACTION ITEM:   Defer to Board By Laws for policy re complaints and repercussions.


Further discussion to be hashed out in sub committee.

8. Back Patio Policy

Question: Is there an insurance liability to the SBCC and Board? 
ACTION ITEM:  Melanie will contact our insurance agent and respond to Board.

ACTION ITEM:   Chuck to contact the insurance company to remove old contact names, Valerie, Rosemary, and then add Melanie and Billy as named directors with permission to discuss policy.

ACTION ITEM:  Bob to review ReadySLO.org and send updates to the Board
9. Pay Pal Invoice (Chuck)

Chuck received an email from Springfield Armory re charge of $799.
Our Pay Pal account is for incoming funds only.  Appears to be bogus

ACTION ITEM:  Chuck is investigating with Pay Pal and the Springfield Armory.
10. SBCC Mission Review: (Billy)
Not discussed this month.
NEW BUSINES:
1. Code of Conduct:  (Billy)
With the non-profit tax exempt forms review meeting, discussed sub committee to update the by laws 
Suggestions: 
Work on ‘concensus’



If a proposed item is illegal, call attention and it will be corrected


Subcommittee to review the by laws:  Chuck, Cherrie, and Bob
ACTION ITEM:
Sub committee to get together this month.
2. Fund Raiser Discussion:  (Richard)
PHP Board meeting issued plea to outside organizations and people for matching funds.  To date raised $17,050.  
Donations can currently be made to PHP for tax exempt purposes.

The $5,300 on financial statement includes donations that do not require tax exempt status, have been deposited to SBCC account.

Suggestion to consider Drive thru BBQ’s, referenced recent Kiwanis and upcoming Rotary function successes.
SBCC ACTIVITIES REPORT:
   Folk Dancing Report:  
Billy reported the group is continuing to dance on their own and looking for new places. 
ORGANIZATION REPORTS:

   People Helping People Report:  

Needs and Wishes considering virtual Matching Tree and delivery bake sale.

Confirmed Salvation Army will have door ringers this season.



Starts the Friday before Thanksgiving.


Chuck’s wife making hats and scarfs for sale as fund raiser for the bell ringing event.


Consider talking with Dave Congalton of KCD talk show for exposure.
   Rotary Report: Gary Dove;

Drive thru dinner, including German Sausage sandwich, coleslaw and cookie.


October 24th at TUMC


NBA Finals fund raiser, Tickets are $20 with $750 grand prize.
   Chamber of Commerce Report: Amanda;
The annual Oktoberfest and Car Show have been canceled. This was not an easy decision by the Oktoberfest committee but was made in accordance with our guidelines from the state and keeping our community safe and healthy. We will be in 2021 to host another great Oktoberfest. You can look for a Kiwanis Tri-tip BBQ in lieu of Oktoberfest. 

The chamber office is still closed. We are working on a (safe) shop small event in November and navigating the logistics of having our annual installation dinner virtually. Other than that, not much going on. Still trying to navigate the logistics of opening back up and what our future events will look like.  

I will reach out to Cheri Grimm / Christina Grimm with CG bookkeeping about taking a look at our books as mentioned in the meeting today. I will pass all the information on to the board once I receive it.
   Kiwanis report:

Planning a Halloween BBQ Tri-Tip sandwich fundraiser

Will be at the Grocery Outlet parking lot

See’s Candy sales pending and hopeful

ITEMS FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER:
1. Thank you to Jill for hand sanitizer donation.  Letter to be sent out.
2. Chuck requested Billy to copy and return original files to office.
3. County requesting to conduct another COVID test at center.


Unanimous agreement of Board to allow.

4. Richard and Chuck confirmed that the SBCC lease was renewed at the time of the PHP addition,  2009.  Therefore we should be good for another 35 years from 2009, ie 2034.  
Meeting Adjourned at  9:42
Next meeting:  October 15, 2020
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